Ord. No. 32-2024

City of Cleveland
Justin M. Bibb, Mayor

December 27, 2023

Blaine A. Griffin, President

Cleveland City Council

601 Lakeside Ave.

Cleveland, Ohio 44114

Re: Legislation for Passage (Sections 8 and 16) — January 8, 2024
Dear President Griffin:

I am requesting legislation to be passed under suspension at the January 8, 2024 meeting;:

Section 8. International Local 100, AFSCME Ohio Council 8 AFL-CIO

Passage of Section 8 consolidates Airport Operations Agent I and II classifications into one
Airport Operations Agent classification. It also amends the associated pay band with the
maximum rate increased by one-half percent to account for rounding issues.

Section 16. International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 507

Passage of Section 16 merges the Tanker Driver classification in the Department of Public
Works — Division of Motor Vehicle Maintenance into the Advanced Truck Driver — Division
of Motor Vehicle Maintenance classification, thus creating a fourth Advanced Truck Driver
classification. It also amends the associated pay band with the maximum rate increased by one-
half percent to account for rounding issues.

Passage of Section 16 also adds the Airport Maintenance Worker — Burke classification
pursuant to the collective bargaining agreement. It also amends the associated pay band with
the maximum rate increased by one-half percent to account for rounding issues.

Finally, passage of Section 16 separates the Truck Driver classification into two distinct
classifications to account for differences between the classification within the Department of
Public Utilities and the Department of Public Works. It also amends the associated pay bands
with the maximum rate increased by one-half percent to account for rounding issues.

I am requesting this legislation to be addressed currently as it applies retroactively to as early as 04/01/22
for the creation, deletion and/or consolidation of job classifications and associated job duties and
compensation as a result of collective bargaining.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (216) 664-2458. Thank you for your consideration of
this request.

Sincerely,

’Lwtbb%w] L Lste
Matthew J. Cole
Director of Human Resources

CC: All Members of Council
Rachon Long, Director of Civil Service
Nancy Lanzola, Project Director — Department of Law



